Hawaii Wildfire Management Organization

64-1067 Mamalahoa Hwy. Kamuela, HI 96743

January 30, 2008

Re: Support HB-2464, HB-2466, and HB-2438

Dear Members of the Twenty-Fourth Legislature:

Please support HB-2464 relating to establishing hazardous fire areas, HB-2466 relating to restricting fireworks, and HB-2438 that prohibits the sale of cigarettes unless they are "fire-safe". These bills are needed to more effectively manage wildfire threat, especially during dry or drought periods, and protect lives.

Our nonprofit organization includes representatives from every agency that fights wildfires. We know these bills are needed.

We urge you to pass Hb-2464, HB-2466, and HB-2438

Sincerely,

Gail Byrne

Executive Director

Hawaii Wildfire Management Organization

Board of Directors

Miles Nakahara DLNR- DOFW President

Mark Thorne Range and Grazing Specialist UH Cooperative Extension Vice President

> Mike Tomich Hawaii Fire Dept Secretary

Carolyn Stewart MCS Intl Treasurer

Brandi Beaudet Land Resource Manager Parker Ranch

Dave Faucette Natural Resource Management

> Miki Kato, Rancher

Eric Moller Pohakuloa Fire Chief

Joe Molhoek Fire Management Officer National Park Service

LATE TESTIMONY